Draft Minutes MCCH Council Meeting

September 2, 2003
Members Present:

Susan Lease

Roberta Segura

Phil Teakell

Noreen Hendrickson

Maria Rodriguez

Julie Sursa

Jessie Robinson

Gene Black

Francisca Madrid

Edna Clary

Doris Hight

Donald Best

Diana Chavez

Brenda Bishop

Staff Present:

Jackie Myrick

Sherri Lopez

Sue Best

Alida Brown

Jay Nemrow

Guests:

Kate Mueller with DOH/IHI

The meeting was called to order by Jesse Robinson at 11:40 a.m.  Everyone introduced himself or herself.  Francisca was appointed as timekeeper.

Jesse turned the meeting over to Maria, web mistress who showed us various pages of the completed MCCH council web page and how to add our own event on the calendar.  The address is www.quaymcch.com.  Everyone thanked Maria for the excellent job she did on designing the web page.

Noreen moved to approve the minutes of the May 6, 2003 meeting with spelling corrections on members’ names.  The motion passed.  Brenda moved to approve the minutes of the June 2, 2003 meeting.  The motion passed.

Alida gave a coordinators report

· All staff is in place for the school health partnership grant.  She has met with the new superintendents and updated them on the program.

· There is a training on mental health for Infants that Julie will be attending then she will provide a training for us.

· Alida attended a Department of Health Assessment Meeting that was very good.

· County MCH Councils Association Meeting will be September 25 and 26 in Albuquerque, members interested in attending should contact Alida, there is some travel money available.

· GRADS and the Tucumcari Schools have agreed to use this year as a planning year, so the classes will not be offered this year.

· Early Headstart is working on renovations and will be opening soon.

· There is a free workshop on Communicating with Hispanic Adolescents if anyone is interested on attending.  Flyer was passed around.

· UNM is hosting Health Disparity Seminars during lunch.  A flyer was passed around for anyone who was interested.

· In the pile of articles going around there is an interesting report on the real cost of living in New Mexico Counties.  If you would like a copy, please put your name on the note attached to it.

· IHI, Healthier Communities, and MCCH grants for the past year are all complete and thank you to everyone for your help.

· Last year we began looking at outcomes as a form of evaluation and we had some interesting results.

Committee Reports:

Brenda gave a brief report on the June 2nd retreat with Carolyn Thompson.  We reviewed what we had accomplished last year, identified areas to focus on this year and made a priority diagraph.  Then we paired the priorities together and divided up into groups to look at activities and linkages around each area.  The groups were Health Care Access and Teen Pregnancy, Family Violence and Suicide, and Childhood Obesity, Child Care, and Immunizations.

Sue Best reported on the Family Violence and Suicide committee.  They scheduled a follow up meeting for July 9th and invited Domestic Violence.  There seemed to be a lot of interest in their committees and they learned things that need to be worked on.  One out of three homes in the Nation has violence.  They will be working with Domestic Violence on something for October, which is Domestic Violence Month.  The next meeting is September 30, 2003.  Phil will be doing the system change with the group.

Brenda reported on the Childhood Obesity, Child Care and Immunizations.  The group came up with a plan during the June 2 meeting to have child fairs at the child finds and to teach classes in the schools around nutrition and getting more exercise.  The committee was looking for a theme or message to use that everyone would teach.  Following the meeting, it was decided to write for some funds to help us with these proposals.  The Healthier Communities grant was not awarded.  The group has also been asked to be a part of a pilot project on changing school lunch policy.  The next committee meeting will be following this meeting and we have some very exciting stuff to share from USDA.

Maria reported on the Health Care Access Committee.  Since there was already a committee meeting on Teen Pregnancy they decided to focus just on Health Care Access.  They discussed doing a resource guide and holding a town meeting.  The committee did not meet during the summer.  Does the council want to pursue putting together a resource directory?

Noreen reported on the Substance Abuse Committee.  Their next meeting will be September 10th.  The committee took a break for the summer.  They are planning a community presentation on Juvenile issues to take to the schools.

Jay reported on the Teen Pregnancy Committee.  The committee has been using the systems change approach and working on determining drivers.  Their next meeting is September 11, from 11 to 1 at the Public Health Office, bring a sack lunch.  A special speaker Marva Johnson, from the Public Health Office will speak on teen pregnancy.

Jesse reported on Membership.  The goal the committee had was to increase the knowledge of the members we had and to mentor new members.  We held two team-building retreats and added activities to the council meetings.  Let us know if you want to continue with the team building activities.

Under Old Business

A new meeting place was discussed.  Susan offered the youth center.  It has more room and is close to restaurants.  Noreen moved to move our meetings from the Extension Office to the Zero Gravity Center.  Phil seconded the motion and it passed.  Dee moved that we meet every month at the Zero Gravity Center instead of rotating to a restaurant.  Don seconded the motion and it passed.

Under New Business

Jessie reminded everyone to fill out the purple form for committee assignments.

Jessie gave a description of the jobs of the council leadership and presented the slate of officers.  The floor was opened for additional nominations.  None were received.  Everyone was asked to vote on new officers by filling out his or her ballot and turn it into Alida.

Jessie presented the position letter Health Care for All New Mexico, which was included in everyone’s packet.  She asked each of us to review the statement of principles and asked if we as a group wanted to endorse the position.  Phil moved that each person fill one out individually and we do not support it as a group.  Noreen seconded the motion and it passed.

Alida presented the results of the election.  Chairman: Jessie Robinson, Vice Chairman: Maria Rodriguez, Secretary: Brenda Bishop, Member at Large: Noreen Hendrickson.  There was a tie for the second member at large between Gail Cook and Edna Clary.  Edna was elected by a show of hands to the second member at large slot.

The next meeting will be October 7th at the Zero Gravity Club.

Member Announcements:

Noreen announced that the first Red Ribbon Week planning meeting would be September 5, 2003 at K-Bobs.

Diana announced that the RFP for Stone Soup will be out on September 5 and the proposal conference will be September 9 in Albuquerque.  Diana is also required to do forums in each part of the state and would like to work with MCCH to develop one for here.

Susan announced that Quay County ASAP is looking for families with children 12 –17 to take part in a 7-week strengthening families class.  Wantanama Council is offering free arts and crafts for children 5 and up every Monday at Zero Gravity.

The meeting was adjourned by general consent.

Respectfully Submitted,

Brenda Bishop, Vice Chairman

